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Earl V. Hightower
Environmental/Safety Manager
Mena Plant
Industrial Motors & Systems Division
500 Morrow Street
Mena, AR 71953
T (479) 394-8757
F (479) 394-8888
Earl hightower@emerson.com

April 24, 2009

Mr. Rufus Torrence

NPDES Pretreatment Engineer — Water Division

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality

5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 42
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RE: Wastewater Discharge to City of Mena Sewer
Permit # ARP000026 AFIN 57-00001

Dear Mr. Torrence,

This letter is confirming our telephone conversation on April 21, 2009 regarding the damage
to the Industrial Motors and Systems Division plant in Mena, Arkansas, due to the April 9,
2009 tornado. Treated wastewater discharges to the City of Mena sewer per Basis for
Monitoring agreement between the City of Mena, Industrial Motors and Systems Plant and
the ADEQ Water Division, have been discontinued. All wastewater from parts washing
processes will be hauled off site to a treatment facility by Safety Kleen Corporation. | will let
vou know when we will be back on line.
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